" LEPHALALE
'i
Y, MUNICIPALITY

LEPHALALE LOCAL MUNICIPALITY

01 JUNE 2022 PUBLIC NOTICE
THE CONSTRUCTION OF SEWER PIPELINE AT HUILBOS STREET IN LEPHALALE

Notice is hereby given to residents that the Municipality has appointed a suitable service provider
(Contractor) to undertake a project to focus on the construction of sewerage pipeline in Onverwacht
at Huilbos and Haakbos Streets.

The service provider (Contractor) was appointed on the 20 May 2022 and the project site handover meeting
has already been held on the 30 May 2022. The contract duration is for a period of three (3) months
calculated from 30 May 2022. The contractor will commence with site establishment on Monday, 06 June
2022.

The aim of this project is to alleviate sewerage spillages experienced at Huilbos Street and other affected
areas within Onverwacht.

The scope of work entails the following:

e Realignment of approximately 140m blocked outfall sewer pipeline of about 3-4m depth with
manholes at Huilbos and Haakbos Streets.

Project Location: The GPS coordinates are 23°41'13.46"S and 27°41'21.92"E

Once the above planned activities are completed, this will address sewerage problems in other affected areas
such as TVET College, Gruisweg and Ngoako Ramatlhodi streets, as well as Waterberg and Bateleur flats.

We would like to sincerely apologise for any inconvenience that might be caused as a result of this
intervention.

Residents are therefore advised to direct all queries to Lephalale Local Municipality for attention: Mr
April Shiko (Manager Water & Sanitation) on: 014 762 1474/ Cell: 082 411 0119.
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